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Upside scenario

A significantly improved enterprise profile, with a selectivity ratio below
50% and increased geographic diversification of the student body, with
out-of-province students accounting for more than 30% of total FTEs, could
result in a positive rating action, in the next two years.

Rationale

The ratings on Western reflect the university's stand-alone credit profile
(SACP), which S&P Global Ratings assesses at 'aa' based on the university's
very strong enterprise and financial profiles. The enterprise profile reflects
a healthy enrollment and demand profile, strong management and governance
practices, low industry risk, and Ontario's extremely strong economic
fundamentals. We base our assessment of the university's financial profile on
Western's robust financial management policies, history of strong financial
performance, and high levels of cash and available financial resources. In our
opinion, the university's relatively limited geographic student draw; its
moderate debt burden; and the leveling-off of provincially funded
undergraduate spaces, which could affect operating grants in the medium term
offset these strengths somewhat.

The ratings also reflect our opinion of a moderately high likelihood that the
Ontario government would provide extraordinary support in the event of
financial distress, based on our view of its important role and strong link
with the province. Our ratings on Western are above those on the province,
reflecting our estimate that, along with the university's independence with
regard to ownership and operations, its financial assets are sufficient such
that it would likely not default on its obligations under a provincial stress
scenario in which all government funding was temporarily disrupted. Although
we expect that operating grants from the province will evolve through changes
to the funding formula, we do not expect a material decline in the overall
level of support to the university in the next two years.

Founded in 1878, Western is a research-intense, doctoral university. It is in
the southwestern Ontario city of London, which has a population of about
384,000. Western has about 33,051 full-time equivalent (FTE) students on its
main campus (and close to 38,700 FTEs with its three affiliated colleges). The
university has 12 faculties and schools, including a school of medicine and
dentistry, law, engineering, and business. It also has affiliations with three
research institutes, three university colleges, and two teaching hospitals.

We believe Western has a very strong enterprise profile. Supporting this view
is our assessment of the higher education sector's low industry risk, with
counter cyclicality and low competitive risk and growth. In addition, the
university benefits from excellent economic fundamentals, measured by the
province's GDP per capita, which we estimate at over US$49,000 in 2017; good
income indicators; and moderate employment and population growth projections.
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Western's limited flexibility to increase its student-generated revenues
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Liquidity

At fiscal year-end 2017, total cash and investments increased to C$1.7 billion
from C$1.4 billion in 2016, equal to over 4x our pro forma debt estimate and
more than 2x our measure of available resources, indicating very robust
liquidity. Western's available resources (internally restricted net assets
plus internally restricted endowments) had increased to C$697 million from



University of Western Ontario -- Financial Statistics (cont.)

--Fiscal year ended April 30--
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Related Criteria

• General Criteria: Methodology: Not-For-Profit Public And Private Colleges
And Universities, Jan. 6, 2016

• General Criteria: Rating Government-Related Entities: Methodology And
Assumptions, March 25, 2015

• General Criteria: Use Of CreditWatch And Outlooks, Sept. 14, 2009

Related Research

• Fiscal Median Ratios Of Public Universities In Australia, Canada, Mexico,
And The U.K.: Operating Margins Remain Mostly Solid Despite Lower
Government Transfers, July 27, 2017

• U.S. Public College And University Fiscal 2016 Median Ratios: Lower Rated
Entities Pressured In An Otherwise Relatively Stable Sector, July 20,
2017

Ratings List

Ratings Affirmed

University of Western Ontario
Issuer Credit Rating AA/Stable/--
Senior Unsecured AA

Certain terms used in this report, particularly certain adjectives used to
express our view on rating relevant factors, have specific meanings ascribed
to them in our criteria, and should therefore be read in conjunction with such
criteria. Please see Ratings Criteria at www.standardandpoors.com for further
information. Complete ratings information is available to subscribers of
RatingsDirect at www.capitaliq.com. All ratings affected by this rating action
can be found on the S&P Global Ratings' public website at
www.standardandpoors.com. Use the Ratings search box located in the left
column.
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